
 

 

 
 
Saturday December 24 
  4:00 pm For the People of the Parish—Parish Center 

  4:00 pm For the People of the Parish—Church 

  6:00 pm For the People of the Parish 

11:00 pm For the People of the Parish 

Sunday  December 25 

  9:00 am For the People of the Parish  

11:00 am For the People of the Parish 
 

Monday  December 26 

  8:00 am Mildred Spencer and Thomas Peterpaul 

Tuesday December 27 

  8:00 am Ted Eldracher and Roger Watson 

Wednesday  December 28 

  8:00 am Therese Weiss and James Caramanna 

Thursday December 29 

  8:00 am Hedy Ries and Michael Patrick Sheridan 

Friday  December 30 

  8:00 am John Taylor Babbitt and John Michael Babbitt 

Saturday December 31 

  8:00 am Deceased Members of the Kuzma Family and 

  Deceased Members of the Sirianni Family 

  5:00 pm Deceased Members of the Estrada and  

  Desouza Families 
 

Sunday  January 1 

  7:30 am Joan Stecher and Luke Klisart 

  9:00 am John Michael Babbitt and Dorothy Berdel  

11:00 am Robert Chiarello and Al Sorrentino 

  5:00 pm Deceased Members of the Weisbecker and 

  Gagliano Families 
Weekly Memorials 

The Lamp burning before the Blessed Sacrament the week 

of December 25th is for the intention of all parishioners. 
 

The Candles on the altar the week of December 25th are for 

the intention of all parishioners. 
 

The Flowers on the altar the week of December 25th are for 

the intention of all parishioners. 

 

Hear our Prayers for those who are ill especially Anthony  

LaFerrara,  Stanley Wisneski, Neiko Pagaling, Judy Latalladi,  

Marlene Wisneski, Carmela Cecere, Marie Conlan, Sandra 

Dols, Eleanor Gilsenan, Mike Mulane, Fr. Patrick Brown and for 

all our deceased especially John Michael Babbitt. 

The Nativity of the Lord (Christmas) 
December 25, 2016 

Solemnity of Mary, the Holy Mother of God 
January 1, 2017 

 

First Reading: Numbers 6:22-27 

The Lord told Aaron to bestow his blessings on the Israelites. 
God wanted them to know that by invoking his name they would 
be blessed by him. 

Second Reading: Galatians 4:4-7 

Paul describes how through Jesus’ birth, we have been deliv-
ered from the laws that exiled Gentiles from God’s community. 
Through Jesus, the Gentiles became God’s adopted sons and 
would receive the same blessings that the Jewish converts had 
been promised. 

Gospel: Luke 2:16-21 

The shepherds went to Bethlehem to see Jesus and immediate-
ly understood all that they had been told about him. They 
praised God for what they had seen, and Jesus was given the  
name that the angel had chosen for him. 

Parish Support-December 18th 
THIS WEEK’S OFFERING………………………………..$15,319 

LAST YEAR’S OFFERING………………………………..$16,492 

If you would like to include yourself or a family member on the 

St. Patrick Parish prayer list for those who are ill, please contact 

the parish office.  Your prayer intention will remain on the parish 

prayer list for three weeks unless otherwise requested. 

Mass Schedule December 31st & January 1st 
     

Fr. Bob  Sunday 7:30 am 

  Sunday 11 am, Deacon Mark Homily 

  Sunday 5 pm, Deacon Mark Homily 
   

Fr. Chris Saturday 5 pm, Deacon Joe Homily 

  Sunday 9 am, Deacon Joe Homily  

 

Reconciliation (Penance) December 31st 

Fr. Chris Saturday 4:00-4:30 pm 
  

 

 

                  The Saint Patrick Parish Office will be closed on  

Monday, December 26  

in celebration of the Nativity of the Lord.   
 

The office will be closed again on  

Monday, January 2, 2017 

in celebration of the New Year. 



BAPTISM:  Arrangements should be made one month in advance by calling Deacon Joe Wisneski at 973-635-4976. Parents are 

expected to attend an instructional session with a Baptism Team. Baptisms are celebrated at 12:30 pm Sundays.   

RCIA-RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS:  The R.C.I.A. invites non-baptized persons and those baptized into another 

faith to participate in a faith journey in preparation for becoming a Catholic. If you are interested in any aspect of R.C.I.A., please 

email Deb at Dkuzma@st-pats.org or call her at the parish office at ext. 23. 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY:  Congratulations! In order that we can together plan for your big day, couples should notify the 

Church and begin to prepare at least one year in advance of the date. Please email Fr. Bob at Fr.Bob@st-pats.org or call Fr. Bob at 

the parish office ext. 22. 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK AND HOME BOUND:  If a family member or someone you know is recuperating from a hospital stay or is 

homebound for any length of time and would like to receive Holy Communion, please let us know. It is a priority for the parish com-

munity to support and be present to those who cannot be with us for the celebration of the Eucharist. If you would like a priest or 

deacon to visit a family member who is hospitalized, contact Peggy at Pgentile@st-pats.org or call her at the parish office ext. 25. 

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK:  Please call the parish office at 973-635-0625 to arrange for a priest. 

FIRST RECONCILIATION AND FIRST EUCHARIST:  Children preparing to receive the sacraments of First Reconciliation and First 

Eucharist begin preparation in first grade. To register, visit our website at  www.st-pats.org or contact Ginny, vsalvatore@st-pats.org. 

 
St. Patrick Church 

 

Christmas 
 
 
 
 

 There was once a puppy that only knew love. He enjoyed his family and home and the large fenced in yard where he 
played. The fence was sturdy, but the puppy found a slight space between it and the ground. As an inquisitive little puppy, he started 
to dig. He made enough space at first for one paw and then both paws. As the puppy kept digging, he made a big enough space so 
that he could crawl beneath the fence. He enjoyed exploring and discovered many interesting things. Then, this puppy that had only 
known love, came upon a cat that was unusual from other cats that the puppy had ever seen. The cat was all black with a big white 
stripe running down its back. As the puppy approached, the cat said, “Stay away or I will spray you.” The puppy was surprised be-
cause he just wanted to be friends. He slowly walked closer to the cat; however the cat bristled his fur and warned the puppy to stay 
away. Suddenly there was a noise in back of the cat and he was so startled that he sprayed the puppy. For a moment, the puppy, 
who had known only love was shocked. He shook himself and then slowly approached the cat. He licked the cat’s face and said, 
“Now that I am like you. Can we be friends?” 
 

 Today the Christian world comes together for the celebration of Christmas, which proclaims Jesus as the light of the world. 
Although it is impossible to recreate the historical facts behind the birth of Jesus, the important belief is that a man named Jesus was 
born into a world witnessed by the lowlifes of society, which was a day anticipated from the promises of the prophet Isaiah. This day 
is special as it calls each of us to reflect upon our Christian tradition that announces God’s oneness with humanity so that we like the 
cat and puppy could be friends. Although it is impossible to trace the actual date of the birth of Jesus, around the year 350 AD, Pope 
Julius I chose December 25 in an effort to replace the non-Christian wintertime festivals, primarily those of Saturnus and Mithras to 
celebrate the birth of Jesus; it was also around the greatest time of darkness on the calendar. The original name given to the celebra-
tion was not Christmas, but The Feast of the Nativity. The power of Christmas is that God took on human life, and called us into a 
relationship of friendship that bonds us through experiences of peace, forgiveness, and love which became the hallmark of Jesus’ 
humanity. If we really believe this, Christmas renders enthusiasm into life to make the world a better place. The real challenge of 
Christmas is to celebrate the Christian aspects of the season amid the challenges of our secular media.  
 

 Christmas calls us to cultivate respect for all through relationships and choices, which is the message of Pope Francis who 
has freshened the air of the church with an open approach to all. Since God came into the world through Jesus not to condemn it, but 
to love it, Christmas generates an image of God as a loving Being rather than a God of condemnation. Almost every day our world 
brings forth some troubling news, Christmas invites us to accept Christ’s coming as a gentle, loving, simple, holy, presence of God; 
therefore it is not enough to acknowledge the birth of Christ through secular Christmas celebrations in that the world is filled with both 
leaders and followers who speak not the language of peace and good will, not of inclusion and solidarity, tolerance and hope, but of 
force and fear, divide and conquer, black and white.  
 

 In his Christmas Eve homily on December 24, 2015 Pope Francis stated, “In a society so often intoxicated by consumerism 
and hedonism, wealth and extravagance, appearances and narcissism, the Child Jesus calls us to act soberly, in other words, in a 
way that is simple, balanced, consistent, capable of seeing and doing what is essential. In a world which all too often is merciless to 
the sinner and lenient to the sin, we need to cultivate a strong sense of justice, to discern and to do God’s will. Amid a culture of indif-
ference which not infrequently turns ruthless, our style of life should instead be devout filled with empathy, compassion and mercy, 
drawn daily from the wellspring of prayer.” As the puppy filled with love took time to become friends with the cat, allow your Christmas 
to bring to light the time God took to befriend you in a relationship of love through a man named Jesus. Merry Christmas! 

 
 

         In Christ’s Love, 
         Fr. Bob 



AROUND THE PARISH 

RCIA is for anyone who wants to learn more about 

their faith, those who want to become Catholic, those 

who want to try to understand the teachings of the 

Catholic Church or those who simply want to deepen 

their faith if they are already Catholic. 
 

Please contact Deb at dkuzma@st-pats.org for more infor-

mation. 

The Nativity of the Lord (Christmas) 
December 25, 2016 

Welcome New Parishioners!  Are you seeking a parish com-

munity in which to pray, to learn and to be of service to others? 

Our doors and hearts are open to you-Welcome! Contact Peggy 

Gentile at the parish offices at 973-635-0625 ext. 25 for addi-

tional information. 

In Need of Care and/or Prayers? 
 

Please remember that in accordance with HIPPA laws, hospitals 

cannot contact the parish with the names of our parishioners who 

have been admitted. If you know of someone in a hospital or 

nursing home who would like to be contacted or prayed for, 

please call the parish office. This information is confidential and 

can be passed on, if requested, to our Nurses, Caring Ministry, 

Eucharistic Ministers to the sick and included in our prayer inten-

tions. 

               

                YOUTH MINISTRY 
 

           Next Week in Youth Ministry 
 

 

Spring Action Team Meeting: Mon., Jan. 2; 7-9:30 pm; YMC 

Winter Antioch Team Meeting:  Tues., Jan. 3, 7-9:30 pm; 

 In the YMC 

Spring Antioch Team Meeting:  Wed., Jan. 4, 7-9:30 pm; 

 At St. Vincent Martyr 

Winter Antioch Retreat: Fri., Jan. 6-Sun., Jan. 8; at St. Pats 

 

Service Opportunities 
 

Sign up on the SPYM board in the lobby of the Church or 

by emailing Maggie at mgrady@st-pats.org 
 
 

Cooking Chili for Eva’s Village:  Sat., Jan. 14; 9 am-12 pm 

 Parish Center Kitchen 

Do you feel called to be a Eucharistic Minister to the Sick? 
 

Have you wondered about this ministry or if it is a place you 

might share your gifts?  In our community there are those who 

are unable to attend Sunday mass for prolonged periods. The 

liturgy of the Eucharist is never self-contained but in its deepest 

meaning reaches out to the entire world. Those who carry Holy 

Communion to the sick and confined, continue the community’s 

act of worship, extending its embrace to include those unable to 

be physically present. It is not necessary for an EM to the sick to 

be a Liturgical EM and training is provided. 
 

We invite you to consider this ministry and welcome your ques-

tions. Please contact Peggy Gentile, 973-635-0625 ext. 25. 

Calling All Bakers!!! 
 

Do you like to bake? Would you be willing to occasionally pro-

vide baked goods for parish events? If so, we’d like to add you to 

our ‘Bakers Call List.’ When events are being planned we will put 

a call out to all bakers to see who might be available to help out. 

Many hands make for light work! It would be wonderful to have a 

large list of volunteers to share in this ministry. No obligation. 

When the call comes in, you decide if you are available. If inter-

ested email Peggy Gentile at the parish office at                  

pgentile@st-pats.org or call 973-635-0625 ext. 25. 

             FAITH FORMATION 
 

  Faith Formation Classes in January: 

              January 8th & 9th and January 22nd & 23rd 

 

Have you got 1/2 an hour?  Join the Marian Prayer Group on 

Thursday mornings at 10 am. This group offers prayers honoring 

Mary, the Mother of Jesus and gather in the North Room of the 

Parish Office building at 41 Oliver Street every Thursday at       

10 am. They pray for peace in the world, for the sick and home-

bound, for deceased members and friends of our Parish and 

more. Everyone is welcome to join us; come every Thursday or 

as often as you can. For more information, please call Barbara at 

973-635-8869. 

Welcome Catechumens !  

 

On Sunday, December 11th at the 11 am mass, Dina Henry and 

Henry Ko were admitted to the Order of Catechumen, the first 

formal step on the way to Baptism and full initiation in the Catho-

lic Church. The inquirers were welcomed by pastor, Fr. Bob, 

through the Rite of Acceptance. This is the first formal assembly 

for these people where they state their intention to live a Christian 

life; they are anointed with the Oil of Catechumen, and they are 

granted certain rights. Joined to the Church, the catechumens are 

now part of the household of Christ, since the Church nourishes 

them with the Word of God and sustains them by means of liturgi-

cal celebrations. One who dies during the catechumenate re-

ceives a Christian burial. It is anticipated these two catechumen 

will be welcomed into the church through Baptism at the Easter 

Vigil Mass at which time they will also be confirmed and receive 

the Eucharist. 



 

Traveling this Christmas Season?  Not 

sure how to find the nearest Roman 

Catholic Church from your vacation 

destination? Visit masstimes.org for 

listings of locations and mass times for Roman Catholic 

Churches.  

 
St. Patrick Church 

Annual Christmas Concert 
 

Grades K-5 performed in the Saint Patrick School annual Christ-

mas Concert. Under the direction of new music teacher,           

Mrs. Mariam Stone, the students performed religious and tradition-

al Christmas songs while telling the story of the Nativity performed 

by Grade 3 students. The night featured all students coming to-

gether to sing a Christmas song while signing in American Sign 

Language, while several student soloists, and instrumental accom-

paniments from three of our middle school students on the trum-

pet, flute, and clarinet. The highlight of the evening was the finale 

of Holiday Lights! 

 

The Students, Faculty and Staff of Saint Patrick School wish 

everyone a blessed and joyful Christmas. Peace to All! 

                 MUSIC MINISTRY 
 
                   Merry Christmas! 
    From Sermon 189 by St. Augustine: 

 
The Eternal Day who made all days has sanctified this day for 
us, my brethren. Of Him the Psalmist writes: ‘Sing ye to the 
Lord a new canticle: sing to the Lord, all the earth. Sing ye to 
the Lord and bless his name:  bless his salvation from day to 
day.’ What does this phrase ‘from day to day’ mean unless it 
be that the Son was born of the Father, Light of Light? That 
Eternal Day called into being this Day, who was born of a vir-
gin today. The Eternal Day, therefore, has no beginning and 
no end. I refer to God the Father. What is this Day if it be not 
Light? Not the light of carnal eyes, the light which we share 
with beasts, but the Light which shines upon the angels, by 
the brilliance of which hearts are cleansed. The night in which 
we live, and in which the lamps of the Scriptures are lighted 
for us, passes; then that Light will come which is foretold in the 
psalm:  In the morning I will stand before thee, and I will con-
template thee.’ 
 
           St. Augustine: “For the Feast of the Nativity,” 
           Sermon 189, Section 1 

 

     On Christmas Eve, the purple and rose 

candles of the Advent wreath are replaced by white can-

dles and a center white “Christ candle” because our time 

of preparation is over and we enter a time of great joy 

represented by the white. The Christ candle is lit on 

Christmas Eve or Christmas Day reminding Christians 

that Jesus is the light of the world. This Christ candle is  used 

until the end of the Christmas season which we will celebrate 

on Monday, January 9, with the Baptism of Our Lord. The 

circle of the wreath, which has no beginning or end, symboliz-

es the eternity of God, the 

immortality of the soul, 

and the everlasting life 

found in Christ. Altogeth-

er, the wreath of ever-

greens depicts the im-

mortality of our soul and 

the new, everlasting life 

promised to us through 

Christ, the eternal word of 

the Father, who entered 

our world becoming true 

man and who was victori-

ous over sin and death 

through His own passion, 

death, and resurrection. 

corner 

liturgy  

Menôs Retreat 
 

Start the New Year off right with some quiet time for prayer, rest 

and reflection. St. Patrick Parish will hold it’s annual MEN’S RE-

TREAT at the Loyola House of Retreats in Morristown. The week-

end retreat will begin with dinner Friday night, January 13 and con-

cludes with the celebration of the Eucharist mid-day on Sunday, 

January 15.  Held in conjunction with St. Vincent Martyr and Cor-

pus Christi parishes, this prayerful weekend offers the opportunity 

for spiritual enrichment, quiet reflection and consultation under the 

guidance and leadership of the Jesuit staff in the warm surround-

ings and beautiful grounds of the comfortable Loyola mansion. 
 

For more information and to make your reservation, please call Mo 

Ryan at 973-635-2337. 

 

A Christmas Blessing  

 

On this day illumined 

By the gospel hope 

Which springs from 

The humble stable of Bethlehem, 

I invoke the Christmas gift 

Of joy and peace upon all: 

Upon children and the elderly, 

Upon young people and families,  

The poor and the marginalized. 

May Jesus, who was born for us, 

Console all those afflicted  

By illness and suffering. 

May he sustain those 

Who devote themselves 

To serving our brothers and sisters 

Who are most in need. 

Happy Christmas to all! 
 

    ~Pope Francis 


